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Election Results
The members of the Harvard Board of

Overseers have elected C. Dixon (“Dick”)

Spangler Jr., M.B.A. ’56, of Charlotte,

North Carolina, their new president. He

succeeds Thomas S. Williamson Jr. ’68.

This year, 31,875 alumni, a 15.1 turnout,

voted in the annual election of Overseers

and elected directors of the Harvard

Alumni Association. The results were an-

nounced at the HAA’s annual meeting in

Tercentenary Theatre on June 5.

Elected to the Board of Overseers for

six-year terms were:

Michael F. Cronin ’75, M.B.A. ’77. Wes-

ton, Mass. Managing partner, Weston

Presidio Capital.

Roger W. Ferguson Jr. ’73, J.D. ’77, Ph.D

’81. Washington, D.C. Vice chairman of

the Board of Gover-

nors of the Federal Re-

serve System.

Merrick B. Garland
’74, J.D. ’77. Washing-

ton, D.C. Judge, U.S.

Court of Appeals for

the District of Colum-

bia Circuit.

Joan Argetsinger
Steitz, Ph.D ’67. Bran-

ford, Conn. Investiga-

tor, Howard Hughes

Medical Institute, and

Sterling professor of

molecular biophysics and biochemistry,

Yale. 

Leah Zell Wanger ’71, Ph.D ’79.

Chicago. Lead portfolio manager, Acorn

International Fund; head of International

Equities, Liberty Wanger Asset Fund.

Pauline R. Yu ’70. Pacific Palisades,

Calif. Dean of humanities and professor of

East Asia languages and cultures, UCLA.

The newest HAA Directors, elected for

three-year terms, were: 

Alexander L. Aldrich ’80. Montpelier,

Vt. Executive director, Vermont Arts

Council.

Thomas H. Castro ’76. Houston. Presi-

dent, El Dorado Communications Inc.

Susan Fales-Hill ’84. New York City.

Writer, television producer.

Marilyn J. Holifield, J.D. ’72. Miami.

Attorney and partner, Holland & Knight

LLP.

Alan A. Khazei ’83, J.D. ’87. Boston.

CEO, City Year Inc.

Andrea C. Silbert ’86, M.B.A.-M.P.A.

’92. West Harwich, Mass. Executive di-

rector, Center for Women & Enterprise.

Giving, Harvard-wide
He may have retired from the Har-

vard Corporation, but Robert G. Stone Jr.

’45, L.H.D. ’03, remains chairman of the

Committee on University Resources and

again reported on annual contributions

at the HAA’s yearly meeting. Despite dif-

ficult economic times, he said, donations

to Harvard were running nearly 15 per-

cent ahead of last year—“a gratifying

vote of confidence”—and nearly 29,000

alumni had participated.

Stone emphasized the new policy

granting class credit for gifts across 

the University—

“helping the presi-

dent make the

University work

as a whole”—by

highlighting the

gifts of Katharine

Merck and Albert

Merck ’43 to the

School of Educa-

tion (GSE) and

Faculty of Arts

and Sciences; of

Denie Sandison

Weil ’54 and Frank

J O H N  H A R VA R D ’ S  J O U R N A L

June 4 marked what its president, Raine Figueroa ’84, M.B.A. ’91, said was the last
formal annual meeting of the Radcliffe Association (RA). “This is, as far as I know, the
last meeting. I am the last president.” The organization, founded as the Harvard Annex
Alumnae Association in 1887, was later renamed the Radcliffe College Alumnae Associ-
ation.As of July 1, the RA will no longer be funded by the University, and most of its re-
union activities and programs will shift to a new Office of Alumnae Services, under the
auspices of the Radcliffe Institute for Advanced Study (RI).

At the meeting in Agassiz Theatre, RA executive director Judith Stanton told alum-
nae that the new office would oversee all reunion-related events for Radcliffe classes
prior to 1963, as well as Radcliffe Day and the Radcliffe clubs, and would continue the
RA’s externships and the mentoring program, which has tripled in size during the last
three years. Members of the RA’s board of management have been invited to join
standing committees of the Harvard Alumni Association and also an advisory commit-
tee set up to “advise the RI on outreach strategies.” Alumnae were also encouraged
to join HAA committees and activities.“It is primarily a structural change in the [way]
alumni services will be delivered,” says Stanton, who will direct the new office.“They
are essentially the same services, and they are delivered by the same staff in the same
location, 79 Brattle Street, with the same phone number.” 

Figueroa told the audience of mostly older Radcliffe alumnae, “In an ideal world
we’d like things to go on just as they have because that is comfortable,” but the
merger with Harvard, and the more recent reality of losing funding, raised questions
about the future role of the RA, which has always been its own 501(c)(3) entity. “As
things evolve,” Figueroa added, “we all will be about keeping alive at the RI and the
HAA a community of women who support other women and who support each
other.” The board extended the current officers’ terms and plans to continue the
RA’s corporate status “during a transition period.” The RI has vowed to keep pre-
1963 reunion services intact as long as they are wanted; it has not described its new
office as a step toward a merger with the HAA. Stanton notes, however, that the
HAA’s resources and alumni networks offer opportunities for alumnae involvement,
especially in the area of undergraduate life, that the RA and the RI never could.

After talking with dozens of alumnae, Stanton reports that most seem to see the
new office as a positive step—“a powerful message to Radcliffe women who have
seen so much change, that they matter so much that an office is being created to
serve them.”
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